
We  were  able  to  visit 
Crossroads of Life Baptist
Church in Canton, Georgia, 
and help underpin a modular classroom building. We want to
thank Pastor Charles Ray and the congregation for their
hospitality. We enjoyed working alongside many from their
church.

I would ask you to pray for Narragansett Bay Baptist Church in
Warwick, Rhode Island. We have helped them with past
projects.  The Lord has blessed this ministry, and Pastor Dru
Merrill and the congregation have a desire to start a Christian
school.  The property already has facilities such as a gym that
are suited for a school but have fallen into disrepair over the
years and thru transitions of the church.  This will be a great
undertaking but could be a great blessing to the community.  
Use the QR code to the left to view a video telling more about
this need.

On some of the colder days, we remodeled the women’s bathroom at
Shining Light Baptist Church in Germanton, NC. They have a prophet’s
chamber onsite, and this facelift was much needed.

As I sit to write this newsletter, spring is upon us. The trees have started to bloom, and I think of John 3, where
Jesus told Nicodemus, “Except a man be born again, he cannot see the kingdom of God.” Spring brings new
life with the return of the leaves on the trees, grass on the ground, and flowers in the field. It’s a beautiful
sight, but even more beautiful is the new birth in Jesus that will never die again.  Praise the Lord, it’s eternal!
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Hank & I have been working at True Light Rescue Mission in Sandy Ridge,
NC, for most of the winter.  We have gotten a lot accomplished on the
inside of the building. This project required complete gutting and
reconfiguring of the inside. Now that temperatures are warming up, we
have moved to doing repairs on the outside. We are in the process of
putting new siding on. We thank Pastor Randy Cook and mission director,
Jamie Doss, for working alongside us almost every day. Another special
thanks to Gary East, who has also helped us greatly with this project. 

SUPPORT ADDRESS (WRITE CHECK TO/MAIL TO)
Freedom Baptist Church

PO Box 159, Rural Hall, NC  27045
Memo: Craftsmen for Christ Ministry OR Specific CFC Missionary’s Name

Narragansett Bay Video

We are looking forward to our upcoming Golf Tournament
Fundraiser taking place on Saturday, May 3, at Hemlock Golf
Course in Walnut Cove, NC. We use this event to help raise
money for special projects coming up. I, myself, am not the
best golfer, but I do enjoy the fellowship (and the food!). Please
visit our website www.cfcib.com for more information or to sign
up. Sponsors, players, and donations are needed.

We ask that you continue to pray for us as we serve. It is our
desire to do God’s will and help other ministries further the
gospel!

Let’s Continue to Serve!
Joe Pegram
Eastern Field Coordinator

http://www.cfcib.com/


2025 Craftsmen for Christ Events
MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW!

4TH Annual CFC Golf Tournament - Saturday, May 3, 2025
Annual CFC Appreciation Banquet - Saturday, August 16, 2025

VISIT WWW.CFCIB.COM FOR MORE INFORMATION

PRAYER REQUESTS
Narragansett Bay Baptist Church - Christian School Project

Wayne Fann’s Mother - Health needs

Jim Wilson - Health needs

 Those continuing to recover from Hurricane Helene

True Light Rescue Mission - finances & construction progress

Pastors and leadership as they make decisions for their church

Safety on projects and while traveling

God's guidance on projects

Volunteers for the ministry

Our nation

PRAISES
God opening doors to continue to serve

Daily safety & blessings

Grace every day for trials & testing

God's goodness to us all

Craftsmen for Christ Ministry
BUILDING FOR THE CAUSE OF CHRIST

ROGER & RACHEL
MULLINS

JOE & KATHY
PEGRAM

HANK WILLIAMS
SCOTTY & RHETA

BOYD

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE
CFC MISSIONARIES

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
JOIN US ON AN UPCOMING PROJECT

CONTACT JOE PEGRAM 
FOR MORE INFO
336-408-4664 

 www.cfcib.com

DIGITAL NEWSLETTER
We are continuing to offer a digital option for our newsletter. If you

would like to receive a digital copy instead of or in addition to the
paper copy, please visit our website and click “Subscribe to Our

Newsletter” and indicate your preference.


